
The Royal high School organ. 
 
By Alan Buchan (leaving year 1971) 
 
The RHS organ was originally built for St. Paul's Free Church in St. Leonard's Street, Newington by the prolific 
national firm of Eustace Ingram of London and Hereford. It was inaugurated at St. Paul's on 2nd October 1898. By 
this time Eustace Ingram's son, Arthur, had set up a branch in Edinburgh which soon became the largest organ 
building firm in Scotland. The actual installation was almost certainly carried out by local Edinburgh staff. Following 
the closure in 1942 of St. Paul's Church, by then part of the established Church of Scotland, the organ was moved to 
the school in Regent Road thanks to the efforts of the Rector, Albert Ball and Director of Music, Norman Mellalieu. 
This work was completed in 1948 by Arthur Ingram's Edinburgh branch of the firm. However, in 1956 the Ingram firm 
folded and was taken over by Rushworth & Dreaper of Liverpool. In the summer of 1967, the organ was dismantled 
by Rushworth & Dreaper. In the school's final year at Regent Road, morning assemblies and concerts were 
accompanied on the grand piano by Director of Music, William Bowie. By the time the school moved to Barnton in 
September 1968, the organ had been reconstructed in the new building with two extra ranks ("Mixture" stops) 
added to give more sparkle to the overall sound. The extra stops cost about £600. The organ was tuned and 
maintained by Rushworth & Dreaper until the demise of that firm in 2002, at which time their Scottish branch 
established itself as Forth Pipe Organs. Forth Pipe Organs continue to visit from time to time. 
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St. Paul's Free Church in St. Leonard's Street, 

Newington – organ in use between 1898 and 1942 
The east organ loft in the hall at Regent Road, installed 

with the west loft and the console in 1948 
  

 
 

The organ console Bill Bowie and his boys rehearse circa 1963 
 



Schola Regia announcements about the school organ – Schola Regia Summer 1947 pp 99-101 
 

 

 

 
 

 
The 1948 Summer Schola Regia article thanking the Rector’s wife (Mrs Ball) for her part in securing the funds to 
acquire and install the organ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


